The Board of Selectmen met in open session on February 23, 2016 at the town municipal offices. Joel McCarty, Chris Reitmann and Rock Wilson were present along with 12 residents.

Joel announced the meeting is being broadcasted by Mike Gordon. Minutes were approved and accepted.

Bobbie Wilson reported the Vilas Pool committee is reviewing personnel needs for the upcoming summer. They have 7 weddings booked and possibly several anniversary parties. They are also looking into changing their liability forms they us for their events.

We went into the public hearing about adopting a Marijuna Ordinance. The select board and Chief D'Alessandro have been discussing different protocols. Chris went over line by line to explain what each section meant. The concern is to help reduce the use of marijuana in Alstead. The goal is to provide some kind of funding for more educational programs in our schools and or drug awareness programs. After much review and discussion about the policy draft it was decided more information was needed to move forward.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45.